
 

The Rt Hon David Lammy MP 

Secretary of State for Foreign, Commonwealth and Development Affairs 

Foreign, Commonwealth and Development Office 

King Charles Street 

London 

SW1A 2AH 

19th March 2025 

Subject Re: Recent statement on the reported breaking of the Israel-Gaza ceasefire 

 

Dear Rt Hon David Lammy, 

 

I am writing to seek urgent clarification regarding your recent statement on the reported breaking of the 

Israel-Gaza ceasefire and the apparent divergence between your position and the statement issued by 

Number 10. 

  

Given the significance of this issue and the level of public concern, it is essential that the official stance 

is made clear. 

  

Reports from multiple media outlets indicate that the ceasefire has been broken, yet the response from 

the government appears to differ from your own. 

  

As Foreign Secretary, your perspective carries weight, and I would appreciate an explanation of whether 

your statement aligns with Number 10’s official position and what steps, if any, you believe should be 

taken in response. 

  

In a matter of such grave international importance, clarity and consistency are crucial. Only then can we 

look towards a resolution to create lasting peace and a two-state solution. I look forward to your response. 

  

 

 

 Yours sincerely, 

 
Tom Morrison  

Member of Parliament for Cheadle 


